Pierce County ATV Association Minutes
Bendilly’s Bar and Grill, Ellsworth W1
September 17th, 2018

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Jerry Johnson, Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Ken Majeski,
Everett Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Kurt Sundquist, Jack O’Neil, Jerry Sprick, Gaylen
Langer, Ron Gutting, Darren Place, Sheldon Huppert, Paul & Leah Frandsen

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s
Report by Sharolyn Johnson, second by Gaylen Langer. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by
Sharolyn Johnson, second by Jerry Johnson. Motion passed.

Old Business:

Work was done on the Richardson property and the bill for the breaker rock ran over $100 from
the previous motion to spend $600. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Jerry Johnson, to pay the
additional $100. Motion passed.

Thank you to Everett Muhlhausen for using his tractor to build burms to divert the water off the
trail, and Jerry Johnson & Larry Johnson for their assistance. We still need volunteers to help roll
big rocks into the tractor bucket.

Thank you to Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Missy Mathiesen, Jill and Steve Hartung, Chuck
& Carol Gregg and Larry Johnson who worked on September 8" brushing the Richardson trail.

Sheldon Huppert and President Johnson attended the Town of Union meeting on August 27" that
was well attended. The purpose of the meeting was to obtain resident input. The Town of Union
contacted other towns regarding their ordinances and also Recreation Officer Jeremy Brookshaw.
A vote will be taken at the November meeting.

New Business:

Ken Majeski reported the Go Daddy website fee is due. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by
Jerry Johnson to pay the bill. Motion passed.

President Johnson attended the Town of Maiden Rock meeting to ask for a route to connect to
Pepin County. The board is satisfied the way it is. Another option is to get the county to open
County U, UU and SS to connect to Pepin County. Only two people have asked to open routes in
Maiden Rock and we need the residents to make the request.

Discussion took place regarding opening a route on County EE into Bay City. The Town of
Isabelle opened up 170™. Several options were discussed to gain access into Bay City.

Depending on the outcome of the Town of Union, President Johnson will request opening routes
from the Traffic Safety Committee in December.



Member Comments:

Gaylen Langer asked about opening Cty J, from 640™ Street into Beldenville which is about 2
miles. Discussion took place on routes in Southern Pierce County also.

Vice-President Darren Place asked if Bendilly’s could post a sign on the trail to their bar.
Permission granted.

Members present introduced themselves to new members Paul and Leah Frandsen.

The next meeting will be Monday, October 15th at 6:00 p.m. at the Kenny’s Lawton Bar,
Beldenville. Motion by Jerry Johnson, second by Gaylen Langer, to adjourn the meeting at
6:53 p.m. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by
Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen
Secretary



